On Tuesday, April 14, 2020, Mayor Dave Johannes called to order the Stockton City Council meeting at
Stockton City Hall at 5:55 PM. Mayor Dave Johannes was physically present with Neil Hjelmeland, Lisa
Gibbs and Travis McEImury on ZOOM video conference call. Mark Potter was not present.

No Pledge of Allegiance was said.
No public voice forum — both due to COVID-19 stay-at-home order.
Neil Hjelmeland made a motion to accept the agenda, with a second from Lisa Gibbs. Motion passed.

Travis McElmury made a motion o accept the financial report and to pay all bills. Motion seconded by
Neil Hjelmeland; motion passed.

Dave Johannes made a motion to accept the March 17, 2020 minutes, seconded by Lisa Gibbs. Motion
passed.

OLD BUSINESS

E. 9% Street Sewer: Tim Stockman would like approval of the plan to begin the topography
work. The appraisal of a property cannot be done until May but it should be around $15,000. The
assessments and project approval are not joined together but parallel, once the project goes to sealed
bid then the City will have a construction meeting to discuss assessments. Once decided upon amount
and interest percentage, then a public hearing for the assessments can be made. Travis McElmury made
a motion to approve the Sanitary Sewer Extension in the amount of $219,472.50. Motion seconded by
Lisa Gibbs; motion passed unanimously.

BUILDING PERMITS

Mike Wadewitz: New home for North Broadway, Greg Olson has signed off on the building
plan, and the site plan has been approved. Dave Johannes made a motion to accept the building permit
of Mike Wadewitz, seconded by Neil Hjelmeland. Motion passed unanimously.

Chad’s business (Chad not in attendance)

- Sweeper came, but some spots need to be cleaned up

- Travis McElmury discussed some tree limbs that need trimming — Mayor Johannes will speak with Chad
about taking care of these.

Neil Hjelmeland made a motion to close the Stockton City Council meeting, seconded by Lisa Gibbs.
Motion passed unanimously, meeting adjourned at 6:12 PM.



